June 14, 2010

Water Rights Section

Oregon Water Resources Department
725 Summer Street NE Suite A

Salem Oregon 97301-1271

Re: application R-87555 and G-17289
Dear Sir,

In regards to the issues raised in your Initial Review Determination dated April 9, 2010,
we submit the following.

To clarify the number of sources of water for application R-87555, there are 7 diversion
points and 3 unnamed streams not 7 unnamed streams.

This letter should be considered an amendment to application G-17289. The
amendments are:

Please remove from:

#4A TYPE OF USE: Storage

#4B Amount of Water: Storage from both wells in an amount of 174.3 ac-ft
#4D Period of Use: Storage = storage season

By removing storage from the application the fee requirements are reduced to a total of
$2000.00. Any excess fees should be credited to future recording fees.

Please add under:

#7 REMARKS: With careful planning and management of about 30 different native seed
crops and water, beneficial use of water can occur during a shorten irrigation season.
The early part of the irrigation season is the most critical period of water use for the
native seed plants. This is the period during which the plants are developing. They
mature and begin to ripen during July. The native seed is usually harvested in August
and September. Following harvest and into October it is desirable to irrigate the plants
to prevent water stress and prepare the plants for the winter.

Water will be used only when the plants require moisture. We will monitor closely the
amount of water the plants require and apply only the amount necessary for efficient
plant growth.

We are requesting the Administrative Hold for this file be removed and processing
continued.

Please call us or Don Knauer at 503-585-8474 if you have any further questions.

Sincere

—OX 7@&/« >/ /gajz&z/
David and Kathryn Rogers. ¢

C: Don Knauer




